
Advisory for Indian Tourists in Kazakhstan 

 

Due to regional airspace restrictions, some direct flights between India and Kazakhstan may be 

disrupted, delayed, or rerouted.  

Travel Guidance: 

 Check with your airline for the latest flight status, rerouting, or rebooking options. 

 If direct flights are unavailable, consider alternate routes via third countries (such as 

UAE, etc.). 

Visa-Free Stay: 

Indian nationals in Kazakhstan on a 14-day visa-free stay who are unable to depart due to flight 

disruptions are advised to immediately contact the Embassy for assistance and guidance 

regarding regularization of their stay. 

Emergency Contacts (Embassy of India, Kazakhstan): 

 Mr. Naresh Kumar (Consular Attaché, Astana): +7 701 220 7606 (WhatsApp) 

 Mr. Deepesh Sharma (Assistant Consular Officer, Almaty): +7 771 657 8751 (WhatsApp) 

 Email: cons.astana@mea.gov.in | cons.almaty@mea.gov.in 

 

Please stay updated through airline and Embassy channels. For urgent assistance, contact the 

officials above. 

***** 

 


